A (iii): Agricultural Industries

Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Agriculture, Fisheries and Forestry Portfolio

Budget Estimates 2000-2001, 28-29  May 2001

Question: 11
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Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: Page 86
Senator Forshaw asked:

My question actually was: did the department or the minister consult?  You have expressed to me what the views of the relevant interested parties were, but what precise consultation took place?

Answer:

The department did not initiate a formal consultation process after the release of the Senate committee report. It relied on a range of information that was available to it in the lead up to the minister’s decision in December 1999, including industry views and the Australian Government Solicitor’s advice. It also took into account both the evidence presented to the Senate committee and its subsequent report, and the Australian Meat Council’s (AMC) letter from Mr Ware dated 1 February 2001. The minister’s office has advised that its staff had met with officers of AMC and held discussions with Mr Bill Rigg, representing the Common Interest Group. They also had discussions with the Cattle Council of Australia and the Australian Beef Association.

